Brussels, 10 March 2011

Mr Van Rompuy, President of the European Council

Mr Buzek, President of the European Parliament

Mr Orban, President of the Council of the European Union 
Mr Barroso, President of the European Commission 

Excellencies,

On the eve of the European Council meeting, the majority of the syndicates of the European institutions are concerned about the direction of the measures for economic governance that appear to have been tabled.
In light of the efforts to rein in public deficit, these measures would bolster the growing flexibility of the labour market, deepen the cuts in infrastructural investments and public services, and end up jeopardising the solidarity mechanisms. They cannot replace the economic policy of Europe.
Contrary to the programmed decline of the populations' social conditions, Europe must ensure the economic and social stability of its citizens in line with the values of democracy, economic freedom and social progress which are at the core of the construction of Europe and the Treaty of Lisbon.
The majority of the syndicates call upon the European institutions to reject this economic model and vision of society which transfers the burden of the costs for businesses' profitability adjustments onto the workers and the shrinking of public services.

Europeans can no longer accept the policies of the last two decades that have resulted in stripping Europe of its industries and the undermining of its social model. On the contrary, it is precisely through its solidarity that Europe will recover its stability and economic growth. And it is through solidarity that Europe will regain the trust of its citizens.
On this occasion, the majority of the syndicates of the European institutions welcome the initiative of the European Parliament in favour of a tax on financial transactions that would allow the re-launching of the structural policies in Europe.
Finally, as staff representatives, we deplore the line presented by the Commission that pushes towards growing precariousness of work and salary cuts.

In fact, these measures jeopardise the Member States' public service, key solidarity actors, and in particular, the European public service whose efficiency and independence, guaranteed by the Lisbon Treaty, must continue to serve the common European interest.
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